
Digital Archive
International History Declassified

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org

January 9, 1989
Untitled report from Mieczysław Dedo, Polish

Ambassador to the DPRK, concerning the results of
Kim Jong Nam’s visit to Iran

Citation:

"Untitled report from Mieczysław Dedo, Polish Ambassador to the DPRK, concerning the
results of Kim Jong Nam’s visit to Iran", January 9, 1989, Wilson Center Digital Archive,
AMSZ, Department II, 3/94, w. 3. Obtained by Marek Hańderek and translated by Jerzy
Giebułtowski. https://digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org/document/208563

Summary:

The Polish Ambassador in North Korea summarizes the results of Kim Jong Nam's visit to
Iran, including possible oil deliveries, arms sales, and cooperation in uranium
enrichment.
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SECRET  
  
Ministry of Foreign Affairs  
After use, this code message                  
is to be destroyed according to  
regulations regarding the                                  
handling of secret documents                             
                                            
  
  
[Stamp]  
MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS  
Department of Africa, Asia, Australia and Oceania  
Received: 19 August 1992  
No: KRL-D-0-2413-1-89  
Att. – Sheets: 1  
  
[handwritten] b  8.06.92  
Code message No 339/I/72  
from: Pyongyang  
9 January 1989  
  
Com. Stawiarski  
  
Com. Dedo by message no 6 of 9 of this month informs:  
  
The Iranian ambassador confirms the enunciations of South Korean MOFA to the
effect that the most important result of Kim Jong Nam’s*[1] visit to Iran (right after
Shevardnadze left Pyongyang) was Teheran’s readiness to:  
  
- deliver to the DPRK, over the next eighteen months, two million tons of oil, chiefly in
exchange for arms and military equipment deliveries (the largest supplies were sent
from there in the years 1986–87, including the Chinese “Silkworm” missiles);  
  
- cooperate in the field of developing and exploration of North Korean uranium
deposits (not very rich, some 70 km North of Pyongyang), except enriching
(interlocutor’s emphasis). The letter is treated skeptically by the majority of the local
CD. For example, according to the Soviets, participation of a third party, especially in
terms of know-how is necessary. Furthermore, there would arise questions as the
purpose of this kind of enterprise (of. US inquisitiveness regarding the production of
chemical weapons in Libya). So one should treat as possible spectacular
propagandistic intentions of both sides.  
  
Recipients:  
  
Com. Czyrek   
Com. Olechowski  
Com. Kucza   
Com. Jaroszek  
Com. Pożoga   
Com. Kulski  

#_ftn0


Com. Użycki   
Com. Majewski  
Com. Szaciło   
Com. Napieraj  
Com. Górnicki   
Com. Nowak  
Com. Misztal   
Com. Rapacki  
Com. Pawlak   
Com. Stawiarski  
Com. Sarewicz   
Com. Szymański  
  
[handwritten]  
Expand  
Com. Jakubiszyn MWGZ [Ministry of International Economic Cooperation]  
  
[signature]  
89.01.10  
  
  
  
  
* PB member, deputy prime minister DPRK minister of FA


